The Good Shepherd

Roman Catholic Diocese of Leeds - Registered Charity No. 249404 Royal Fold, New Road, Mytholmroyd, HX7 5EA

Parish Priest: Fr Larkin pp Telephone: 01422 832085

Email: pp.thegoodshepherd@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

Website www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk Facebook: The Good Shepherd

Website: www.thegoodshepherd.org.uk Safeguarding: psr.jtalbot@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY Parish Mass Book Vol 2 p81f

MASSES DURING THE WEEK Readings and Mass texts visit www.universalis.com

Sunday 04 June	9.30 am	THE MOST HOLY TRINITY	Fred Alston [A]	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Monday 05 June		St Boniface, Bishop & Martyr		
Tuesday 06 June		St Norbert, Bishop		
Wednesday 07 June	12noon	Weekday in Ordinary Time	Fr John Gott [A]	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Thursday 08 June		St William of York, Bishop		
Friday 09 June		St Columba, Abbot		
Saturday 10 June	10.00am	Saturday Mass of Our Lady	Violet Carroll	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Sunday 11 June	9.30 am	THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF THE LORD	Simon & Anthony Alston	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH

PARISH NEWSLETTER Please submit notices (by Wednesday 8pm) - to Fr Larkin by email at pp.thegoodshepherd@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION in our parish next Sunday 11 June - Corpus Christi at 9-30am

QUIZ NIGHT Friday 09 June starting at 6pm, Quiz night in the centre, everyone (including children) welcome – more details to follow...

CORRECTIONS TO THE ORDO

- Please note that the current week of the Psalter is week 4, not week 1 as listed in the diocesan Year Book 2023. The numeration of the weeks of the Psalter in the Year Book is one week ahead of itself for the rest of the liturgical year.
- On Monday 9 October, St John Henry Newman should be celebrated with the rank of *Feast* and is, therefore, obligatory.

FOOTSTEPS this Sunday, June 4, after Mass. All children and young people welcome.

SAFEGUARDING Julie Talbot has taken on the role of safeguarding for the parish, her contact email: psr.jtalbot@dioceseofleeds.org.uk this diocesan email address is for parish safeguarding only. Julie has a copy of the parish DBS list for audit.

FLOWER FUNDING ROTA

4 June Katie Binns, 11 June Rita Alston, 18 June Vacant, 25 June Mary Livesey, 2 July Gerry Smith, 9 July Ivy Abram, 16 July Nick Burchnall, 30 July Barbara Bottomley.

LEEDS INTERNATIONAL ORGAN FESTIVAL

Mondays at 1.15pm in the Cathedral until 17 July. Entry is free with a retiring collection. Step free access. All welcome!

CATENIANS Any Catholic men wishing to learn more about the Catenians can call Membership Officer Dennis Donnelly on 01484 606042.

NAZARETH SUMMER PICNIC 25 June, 12-4pm, Hinsley Hall. Join other Catholic families for a day of fun, friendship and prayer with Mark 10 Mission, LDYS and the Franciscan Friars of the Renewal. Booking essential. £10 donation per family. For booking details or more info, email: d.roman@leedstrinity.ac.uk

MOUNT ST JOSEPH'S SUMMER FAYRE Saturday 8 July, 1 – 4pm. Little Sisters of the Poor, Mount St Joseph, Shire Oak Road, Headingley, Leeds LS6 2DE. All welcome.

CATHOLIC CARE VACANCY Catholic Support Worker for the Deaf – to work in a personcentered way, arranging a programme of social events, advocacy & information sessions. Duties would arranging a programme of social events, advocacy and information sessions to help with communication in the Deaf Community. Salary - SP3 currently £21,029 pro rata for 16 hours per week. Applicants must have achieved a minimum of Level 3 qualification in British Sign Language. To apply, please send CV to hr@catholic-care.org.uk

SCHOOL VACANCIES

• School Business Manager, St John's Catholic School for the Deaf, Boston Spa. Further details are available from Sarah Nicholls, sarah.nicholls@stjohns.org.uk Closing date: Tuesday 13 June 2023 12pm.

CATHOLIC YOUTH WORK TRAINING Facilitated by the Diocese of Leeds Youth Service, this introductory training is for anyone who works with young people, is interested in working with young people or anyone who just wants to find out more about Catholic Youth Work! The training will take place at Hinsley Hall on Monday 19 June 2023 from 7-9pm. The training is free, but you must book your place by emailing the Youth Office at: youth@dioceseofleeds.org.uk.

THE UNIVERSE CATHOLIC WEEKLY is back in print as well as online. To subscribe for the paper to be sent direct to your home or for copies at the back of church, please contact michelle.jones@universecatholicweekly.co.uk or 07436 617650.

LAUDATO SI Pope Francis implores everyone to work together to create a better world for future generation. This is Cafod's Laudato Si week - which we can find at #LaudatoSiWeek or laudatosiactionplatform.org - which has many suggestions for directions and actions to take when we hear the cry of the Earth and the cry of the poor.

For example: - • Almost half of the earth's animal species are currently declining, according to research led by Queen's University Belfast.

- Our overheating world is likely to break a key temperature limit for the first time over the next few years, scientists predict.
- Record-breaking heatwaves, devastating floods in Pakistan, and drought in East Africa and that is just this year.
- It is no surprise that climate anxiety is rising, particularly among young people, who have mostly only known a world affected by climate change.

There is a lot of work to be done, and the Good Shepherd Laudato Si group hopes to make a start by visiting the Salford Diocese Laudato Si Centre on Saturday 24 June. A 16-seater minibus will leave here at 10am for a two-hour visit (11.00 - 1.00) and return to the parish. But it will not be 'first come, first served'. We need to include younger parishioners (bringing a parent if needed) so that their voices can be heard and their perspective included in future discussions of how to live as brothers and sisters, harming no-one (Laudato Si). If you are interested, contact John Duffy 01484 534750, duffyhudds@mac.com, or speak to John or Sean after Mass

EVENTS AT THE BRIERY

- Jonathan Tulloch A Reflection Upon Nature the award-winning novelist and Tablet columnist Jonathan Tulloch will deliver a day of reflection at The Briery, Ilkley on Saturday 24 June.
- Margaret Silf Harvest Home A day to reflect on the harvest of our lives, guided by scripture and story, on Wednesday 20 September.

For further information on either of these days please contact the Administrators on 01943 607287

THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION FOR RACIAL JUSTICE (CARJ) celebrates its 40th anniversary in 2024. In preparation it is hosting a series of webinars on Thursday evenings and Saturday mornings.

The Changing Face of Britain – A Brief History 1947-2023 Saturday 27 May (10:00-11:30) Persistent inequality and Racism over the past 75 years Thursday 15 June (7:00-8:30) Combatting Racism – different approaches over the past 75 years Thursday 29 June (7:00-8:30) The Churches role in combatting racism over the past 75 years Thursday 6 July (7:00-8:30) Combatting racism – An Agenda for the Future for Britain Saturday 29 July (10:00-11:30) The Church's role in the struggle for Racial Justice in the future Thursday 3 August (7:00-8:30) The Webinars are free.

To register for one or more webinars or if you need further information, please contact the CARJ Administrator at info@carj.org.uk A link will be sent to all who register.

PARISH YOUR WEEKLY OFFERING TO THE PARISH

The Parish bank details are HSBC Bank PLC **Account name: Good Shepherd Mytholmroyd Sort Code 40-27-15 / Account No. 21023209**

Thank for your generous donations to the parish.